
CPO 6 meeting 11-07-24 
 
Meeting start – 701p (hybrid) 
Attendance – about 20 people online & another group in library (reportedly about 20) 
 
Welcome & Intro 
Public Safety Update 
Sheriff’s Office Lucy Bailey updating 

- New version of calls for service data (heatmap, top 10 public/deputy-initiated calls) 
 
TVFR – several crew representing today, Capt Travis Kanoff reporting.  

- Safety Matters materials distributed (only to library participants) 
- Emergency cards distributed – fill out & leave on or near fridge  
- 82% of calls EMS related – increase  
- WCCCA hiring dispatchers – some can be outsourced but not ideal  
- New engine has near 14k miles on it, capt pushing to get another 
- 1.9 million acres burned in Oregon this year   
- Reminder to check your detectors when the clocks change 
- Community questions about drug overdose and ambulance protocols / adult foster 

care practices  
 
Tualatin Valley Water District – 
Frank Reed updating  

- 109th pump station – lot of pipe in the ground, appreciate community’s patience 
- Time to prepare pipes in house for winter freezing (turning off outside water like 

hoses), also prepare house for winter with crawl-space closures to keep pipes under 
house from freezing 

 
Tualatin Hills Park & Rec Update 
Tim Bonnin updating 

- Website update coming – systems update to replace internal and external sites 
- Winter registration upcoming – In-district Dec 7 and Out-district Dec 9 
- Winter break camps at Beaverton Swim Center Dec 23, 27, 30 and Jan 2 & 3 9a-

4:30p  
- Holiday Giving Drive (partnership with Beaverton School District) between now & 

Dec 6 – bring gift cards to any THPRD facility. $5-$50 donations suggested 
- Sensory Santa Dec 14-15 at Conestoga, looking for volunteer Santas 
- Select THPRD facilities dropoff sites for letters to Santa 
- Jenkins Estate available for facility rentals  
- Nov 8 – Conestoga, Kids Night Out with Stellar Wayfinding 
- Nov 11 Veterans Day Conestoga Breakfast Aquatic Center  
- Nov 15 Dive in Movie Conestoga 
- Nov 29th – Harvest Hike at Jenkins Estate 10-11a 
- Community question about graffiti tagging in parks 



 
 
Main Agenda: 
Fran Warren, affiliated with Treekeepers of Washington County but presenting as an 
individual, not a representative of that group  

- Problem – expansion of UGB westward of 175th & Scholls Fy but roadways & transit 
plans lag behind – how do we handle new residents while not creating climate 
change problems 

- Gauge interest on Beaverton/Cooper Mtn Community plan & WashCo 
Transportation Plans.  

- Concern that the people who make the plans aren’t the people who need/use the 
roads 

- Steering committee survey addresses some of this 
- WashCo Policy 882 – “Around the Mountain” 
- 2023 Metro study – where people live vs where they work  
- Tigard & Metro independently making plans for road placement, no coordination 
- Environmental interest in preserving wildlife corridors 

 
Other 
Lauren & Nancy & Laurie with Caleb – land use permits & community events 

- Slides will be available for CPO 6 community  
- Utilities update, Food pantry, City of Hillsboro events, Veterans Events, Beaverton 

Arts Market 
- Land Use updates – Ordinances for review. Significant Natural Resources Ordinance 

approved on Nov 5, Parking Ordinance, Cooper Mtn Community Plan, and lot 
developments in the CPO  

- Transportation – River Rd Closure through January 1, 2025, Miller Hill Rd pedestrian 
improvements, County receives $300k grant to update transportation system plan. 
CPO 6 soliciting roadway suggestions  

- Open comments  
 
 
Adjourn 829p. 
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